September 2023 Prayer Letter

Dear Pastors and praying friends,

Greetings to you all. What a joy it is to serve the Lord Jesus! Over the years, I'm learning that He is always faithful.

July, August and September have been very busy. The camper that was given to us earlier this year has proven to be such a blessing! It is our "home away from home." Recently, we have pulled it to Montana, Wyoming, South Dakota and North Carolina. In the last three months, we have traveled approximately 5,000 miles. I thank the Lord there have been no accidents or mechanical problems.

We have been able to present our ministry numerous times. The Lord has blessed us with new supporting churches. I also have been asked to preach a few revival meetings. A young girl of nine years old was saved in a tent meeting in Lincolnton, NC! While in South Dakota, I had the opportunity to visit the church in the town of Pukwana. We also spent a week near Tea, SD and got to go out door knocking and witnessing.

We stay in a lot of campgrounds. Wherever we stay, I try to be a witness. I have put a sign on the back of our camper that reads, "free bibles." I'm hoping that will give us more opportunities to witness. I have been able to go out street preaching and handing out tracts in Walmart parking lots. Our churches need reviving, and the lost need saving! I believe the Lord is coming soon. May we be found laboring in the great harvest that our Lord said is white and ready for harvest.

I have been praying specifically about adding a new aspect of the ministry. The Lord has been answering those prayers! I will have exciting news about it in our next prayer letter.

God bless you all!

In Christ, Duane Earwood Micah 6:8 470-309-8519